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Diary of Events 

Thursday 19th 

October  

Class 4 Assembly  Hall 3.00—

3.20pm 

Thursday 19th 

October  

Parents’ Evening—Parent/Teacher Consultations  Classrooms  3.50—

6pm 

Friday 20th  

October  

Individual Photos (younger siblings can come in from 

8.30am for a group photo)  

Hall  AM 

Monday 23rd—

Friday 27th  

Half Term  Home  

Monday 30th  

October  

Non Pupil Day  Home   

Tuesday 7th  

November  

Class 2 Assembly  Hall 3.00—

3.20pm 

Thursday 9th  

November  

Class 1 Assembly  Hall  3.00—

3.20pm 

Tuesday 21st 

November  

Class 4 going to the Narnia Experience in Exeter  Exeter  AM 

Tuesday 28th 

November  

Parents Forum  School  2.30—

3.30pm  

Thursday 30th 

November  

Mrs Bestwick’s Coffee Afternoon- all parents welcome  Hall 2.30—

3.20pm 

Thursday 30th + 

Friday 1st De-

cember  

SCARF PSHE themed days—all about mental health, 

feelings and emotions 

School  All day 

Friday 1st De-

cember  

PTA Christmas Disco at the Kenn Centre  Kenn  

Centre  

After 

school 

Saturday 2nd 

December  

Christmas Fair  Church   

Thursday 7th  

December  

KS1 Nativity at Kenn Church  2—3.30pm Church  

Thursday 7th  

December  

KS2 Carol Service  Church 6—7pm 

Wednesday 13th 

December  

School Christmas Dinner and Christmas Jumper Day  School  All day  

Friday 15th  

December  

Last day of Autumn Term  School   

Wednesday 3rd 

January 

Children return to school for the first day of the Spring 

Term 

School   
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Good Luck Kenton Primary  

Now that Kenton Primary have temporarily relocated to Hope Church in Dawlish, we 

would once again like to wish them luck with their future. I would also like to thank you all 

again for being so kind, patient and tolerant of any complications that their stay with us 

might have caused.  

As ever, the children were incredible with how welcoming and compassionate they were. 

On the last afternoon that Kenton were with us, we had a special ‘friendship’ afternoon 

with all of the children having an extended play together. We then had a ‘goodbye’ as-

sembly. Children from Kenn wrote prayers for the future to read out to Kenton. The hand-

written prayers were then put in a picture frame along with a photo of the two schools to-

gether.  

 

 

Happy Harvest 

Thank you to all of the parents and family 

members who joined us for our Harvest 

Assemblies this week and last at school, 

and also at St Andrew’s Church last Sun-

day.  

The children did a brilliant job with their 

poems, prayers, songs and dances. We 

would also like to thank you for the dona-

tions of long-life food that will be passed 

on to the local foodbank.  
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PE Next Half Term 

Next half term (after the half term break), Mr. Tyrrell will continue to teach PE across the 

school on Fridays.  

Mr Tyrrell will also be teaching KS1 gymnastics on Thursdays.  

Please see the table below for which days children need to wear their PE kits next half 

term: 

Coffee Afternoons with Mrs Bestwick 

Our SENDCO Mrs Bestwick will continue her hugely 

successful coffee afternoons this year. These coffee 

afternoons are a chance to meet other parents, dis-

cuss concerns as well as successes at home. All par-

ents are very welcome.  

These will be at 2.30pm until 3.30pm on the following 

dates: 

Thursday 30th November  

Thursday 18th January  

Thursday 7th March 

Thursday 23rd May 

Thursday 4th July 

Class 1 Class 2 Class 3 Class 4 

Thursday (indoor) 

Friday (outdoor) 

Thursday (indoor) 

Friday (outdoor) 

Wednesday (indoor) 

Friday (outdoor) 

Tuesday (indoor) 

Friday (outdoor) 

Water Bottles  

Please can you ensure that children have a 

water bottle in school every day. There have 

been many examples of children not having 

their bottle in school. A bottle is essential to al-

low children to stay hydrated.  
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School Money— a Message from Mrs Baker  

I have had a few queries about School Money and how to use it as a parent since the beginning of the 

school year. 

Trips will appear when a letter comes out to parents. There will be a consent and possibly a payment. If 

consent only is required please do not pay the 1p charge that is required to setup a trip on School Mon-

ey. There will be a deadline, usually for the end of the week before the trip is due to take place, so that 

we can get risk assessments and paperwork ready well before the trip. 

As from this week, I will be sending out school dinner arrears on a weekly basis, this will be generated 

and worded by School Money. It is up to you whether you prefer to budget weekly or monthly, we will 

need to see monthly payments on your account. 

Please contact us at school if you have any issues with your School Money app, we are always happy 

to help. 

Devon School Secondary Admissions  

We are now over half way through the application window for Secondary school admissions into Year 7 next September.  

We understand that parents and children are still visiting schools and weighing up their options, but the closing date is 

looming. Within the admissions portal there is the facility to identify whether your Year 6 pupils have made their applica-

tion for Secondary School. 

The easiest way for these families to apply is online by visiting www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline If families don’t wish 

to or can’t apply online, they can also complete a hard copy application form which can be obtained by calling 0345 155 

1019. 

The closing date for applications is 31st October 2023. 

A lot of secondary schools in Devon are under pressure with space due to local growth, so it is essential that we get as 

many applicants applying on-time as possible. Late applications may be disadvantaged, so it is vital parents make an on 

time application to give themselves the best chance of securing a place at one of their preferred schools. 

Please note that children with EHCP’s have been invited to apply through the admissions team this year for their main-

stream school preference only,  they cannot apply for a Special or Independent School through the Admissions 

Team.   These families will have been contacted separately by the 0-25 SEN Team regarding the application process for Spe-

cial / Independent Schools. If any of your children live outside of Devon County Council’s boundary, they have to make an 

application to their home Local Authority, so there is a chance they will have applied to a neighbouring Authority, such as 

Plymouth or Torbay. Please be mindful of this if your school is close to a neighbouring authority. 

 Devon School Admissions 

admissions@devon.gov.uk 

Tel: 01392 383829 
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Forest School Festival 

A group of Class 4 children had a lovely time at a special forest school session at Hal-

don. The festival was designed to develop planning and building skills, as well as helping 

with self confidence and teamwork. All involved thoroughly enjoyed the event and creat-

ed a very spectacular den!  

Attendance and Punctuality  

At Kenn, the punctuality and attendance levels 

are excellent compared to national averages. 

However, this doesn’t stop us trying to always im-

prove, as we know that  research shows that 

there is a direct correlation between attendance/

punctuality and academic success. Like you, we 

desperately want the best academic achieve-

ments for all learners. To help achieve this, please 

ensure that your child is in school as often as pos-

sible, and that you arrive with your child in the morning between the times of 8.40am and 

8.55am. Thank you for your on going support.  

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

Email: admin@kennschool.co.uk 

Welcome Mrs Clifton  

We are very happy to introduce you all to 

Mrs Clifton, who will be working in the school 

office for two days a week. After half term, 

Mrs Baker will be working for three days a 

week, which will give her more time to spend 

with her family. 

Mrs Clifton is from Dawlish and has extensive experience in lots of different areas. 

Please come down to the office to say hello if you get the chance.  

KS1 and KS2 Homework  

Homework is something that the school 

provides to help children with their 

learning, create a link for parents be-

tween school and home, and help chil-

dren get used to learning at home, 

ready for secondary school. We have 

tried lots of different ways of doing 

homework over the years, always with 

the desire to get the balance right between too much and not enough.  

With the changing society that we live in, with different pressure on time and attention, 

this balance will also change. Following feedback from children, parents and teachers, 

we have decided to change the homework structure for next half term.  

For Reception children, homework is their daily reading.  

For Years 1 to 6, the homework will focus on reading, spelling and maths fluency (either 

addition facts or times tables) 

Year 1 + 2 will have weekly spellings and addition facts (number bonds) to learn off by 

heart in their homework books, as well as daily reading.  

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will have homework set half termly, with spellings and times tables 

set out (and links to relevant online resources) in a week by week plan. The homework 

books need to come back once a week to enable teachers to check progress. Daily read-

ing is also suggested. Children will not be punished for not completing their homework, 

but will be encouraged to do so, as it will really benefit them in class to become more flu-

ent with their reading, spelling and multiplication. There will also be an optional ‘Quest’ 

for children to complete and bring in to show the class when complete. Children can 

spend as much time as they like on this task.  

This change of system will has been devised directly from the feedback that I have had 

from children, staff and parents. The aim is for this homework to be simple, manageable 

and helpful for children with their learning. Finding a homework system that suits every-

body is extremely difficult, but hopefully this will be a positive change for most.  
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We would like to invite you in to 

watch your child in their class as-

sembly this term. These assem-

blies will be a chance for the chil-

dren to share the work they have 

been doing in class, perform in 

front of an audience and see their 

grown ups in school—how excit-

ing!  

The assemblies will be in the hall, and will be from 3.00 pm—3.20pm  

You are welcome to bring other relatives if they wish to come, but there may only be 

standing room only at the back of the hall.  

We would love to see you in school—here are the dates: 

Class 1— 9th November  

Class 2— 7th November  

Class 3— 17th October  

Class 4— 19th October  

 

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

Email: admin@kennschool.co.uk 

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

Email: admin@kennschool.co.uk 

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

Email: admin@kennschool.co.uk 

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk


 

Email: admin@kennschool.co.uk 

mailto:admin@kenn-primary.devon.sch.uk

